
 

 

Services being held 
online at the following 
times.  To join the 
stream, visit 
ebjc.org/online-events 
 
 
Friday Evenings 
2/5  4:55pm 
2/12  5:05pm 
2/19  5:10pm 
2/26  5:20pm 
 
Saturday Mornings 
10:00am 

 
FEBRUARY 6 
Yitro 
 
FEBRUARY 13 
Mishpatim 
 
FEBRUARY 20 
Terumah 
 
FEBRUARY 27 
Tetzaveh 
 
 

Rabbi 
Rabbi Jeff Pivo 
Rabbipivo@ebjc.org 

Education Director 
Cantor Larry 
Brandspiegel 
Cantorlarry@ebjc.org 

Co-Presidents  
Steve Zeidwerg &  
Robert Salston 
Presidents@ebjc.net  

 

 

Executive Director  
Ellen Botwin 
ebotwin@ebjc.org 

Accounts Administrator 
Cheryl Decker 
C.decker@ebjc.org  

Office Administrator 
Nicole Cavalli 

nicolec@ebjc.org 

Director of the Center for 
Early Learning 
Lynda Perel 
lperel@ebjc.org 

SHABBAT SERVICES PRIMARY CONTACTS 



 

 

STAFF & CONTACTS  

03  Announcements 

06  Rabbinic Reflections 

07  From Cantor Larry 

08  Executive Director 

09  From our Presidents 

10  Sisterhood 

12  Men’s Club 

13  Membership Committee 

14  Center for Early Learning 

15  Kesher 

16  Adult Education 

22  Donations 

WHAT’S INSIDE 

AS OF THIS WRITING, WE HAVE MOVED ALL SERVICES BACK 
TO ZOOM ONLY.  WE LOOK FORWARD TO BRINGING BACK      
IN-PERSON SHABBAT SERVICES, BUT WE WILL NOT UNTIL IT IS 
DETERMINED SAFE TO DO SO, AND ALL OF THE LOGISTICS 
FOR THE SAFETY OF OUR CONGREGANTS AND CLERGY HAVE 
BEEN DETERMINED. PLEASE CONTINUE TO READ TIDBITS AND 
THE RECORDER AND GO TO WWW.EBJC.ORG FOR UP-TO-
DATE INFORMATION.  
 
ONLINE SERVICES AND EVENTS—EBJC.ORG/ONLINE-EVENTS 
UPDATES FROM THE RABBI, CANTOR, ELLEN BOTWIN, AND CO-
PRESIDENTS: 
RABBI PIVO—EBJC.ORG/UPDATES-FROM-RABBI-PIVO 
CANTOR LARRY—EBJC.ORG/UPDATES-FROM-CANTOR-LARRY 
CO-PRESIDENTS 
ROBERT SALSTON—EBJC.ORG/UPDATES-FROM-ROBERT-
SALSTON 
STEVE ZEIDWERG—EBJC.ORG/UPDATES-FROM-STEVE-
ZEIDWERG 
ELLEN BOTWIN - EBJC.ORG/UPDATES-FROM-ELLEN-BOTWIN 

UPCOMING DATES 

COMMITTEE 
CONTACTS  

Sisterhood Co-Presidents  
Sara Ullman                              
Cynthia Jacobs 

Men’s Club President  
Howard Jacobs 

Youth Commission  
Rhonda Gold 

Membership Committee   
Ken Gerson 

Chairperson, Special 
Circumstances 
Marilyn Friedes 

Community Outreach 
Eric Rabinowitz 

Director of The Center for 
Early Learning  
Lynda Perel, Director  

Calendar  
Joannie Weinfeld 

Board of Education Chair 
Jamie Wasserman 

RECORDER STAFF 

Nicole Cavalli 

 

PROOFERS                      
Madeline Frances                     
Margot Julis  

Barbara Pollak                                   
Sara Ullman 

 

If you have problems at EBJC that are not getting adequately resolved, please call Ellen Botwin at (732) 257-7070 



 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

EAST BRUNSWICK JEWISH CENTER 

FEBRUARY 2021 
 

Board of Directors  2/15 
(Zoom) 

Executive Board  2/1 
(Zoom) 

Genesis Science 2/1, 8, 15, 
22 (Zoom) 

Parshat Hashavuah with 
Rabbi Pivo 2/5, 19, 26

(Zoom) 

Lunch and Learn  2/3, 10, 
17, 24(Zoom) 

Talmud Class 2/3, 10, 17, 24
(Zoom) 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  
ONLY checks made out to EBJC go to Montvale. Sisterhood, Men's Club, Mitzvah Corps, all discretionary funds, 613 

event, Pavilion donations all go to 511 Ryders Lane.  When sending any form with a payment, those should be mailed to 
511 Ryders Lane as well. 

TROUBLE PAYING DUES 
If you are having trouble paying dues, please reach out to Marilyn Friedes at 
marilynfriedes@mac.com. We are committed to helping our families remain a part 
of the EBJC community when the need arises.  

 

SHABBAT SERVICES 
Shabbat services are currently being offered via Zoom only. Please check the 
cover of the Recorder or the weekly Tidbits for Friday evening service times.  
Saturday mornings at 10:00 a.m. . The link to join will be found 15 minutes before 
services begin on our website at ebjc.org/services. 

ONLINE EVENTS AND UPDATES 
Go to the Online Events page under the Events tab on our website, or go to 
ebjc.org/online-events, to stay up-to-date on events being held online during the 
quarantine.  Our events can also be found on the Membership page. Also, look 
for updates from the Rabbi, Cantor, and Co-Presidents under the Clergy and Lay 
Leaders tab. 

OFFICE HOURS 
The office is staffed Monday through Thursday from 9:00 a.m.– 5:00 p.m. and on 
Fridays from 9:00 a.m.—3:30 p.m.; however, the office is currently closed to 
visitors. 

ZOOM HELP 
For those of you who are having difficulty using Zoom or the Zoom update, please 
let us know. We will be happy to give you a call and walk you through it. Just call: 
732-257-7070 x1 and leave a message. Someone will get back to you. 

BIKUR CHOLIM 
Bikur Cholim would like to reach out to our congregation during this difficult 
time. If you would like a friendly call or know someone  who might need a friendly 
call from a member of the Bikur Cholim committee, please contact Madeline 
Frances at (732) 254-2783 or email madelinef18@gmail.com.  

UPCOMING PROGRAMS 
We are diligently working to continue engaging and entertaining our 
community!  Ever on the search for interesting programming, please note the 
following events.  February10th Dinner in Paris, February 21st we bring back 
Robyn Helzner for the Bridge to the Balkans, February 28th Gary the Great - 
Purim program for the family, March 7th and April 11th we have a virtual tour of 
Budapest and Vienna, March 21st The Kosher Capone's - all you ever wanted to 
know about the Jewish Mafia, and April 25th Joseph Pulitzer - a discussion on the 
Documentary “A Voice for the People”.   All details will be in Tidbits and on our 
webpage under Events!  Most of these programs are free to our community. If you 
can, a donation in any amount is always appreciated so that we may continue to 
bring you these programs and events.  

FOR THE UPCOMING MONTH: 



 

 

FEBRUARY 2021 

 
THE CONGREGATION EXTENDS MAZEL TOV TO: 

Jordan Feldman on being named EBJC’s “Man of the Year” 

Reese Feldman on being named EBJC’s “Youth of the Year” 

Gloria and Alan Nadler on the birth of their granddaughter, Sadie Elle, to their son and daughter-in-law, Jordan 
and Maya Nadler 

Maureen Richardson on the birth of her grandson, Zev Wolf, 
son of Yael and David Zvi Kalman, little brother to Avriel, Shula and Tori 

Carole & Stephen Schneider on the birth of their granddaughter, Marlee Rivka, to  
Rachel and Joe Fine  

 Cindi and Howard Jacobs on the engagement of their daughter, Katherine Jacobs to Alex Nelson 

 

THE CONGREGATION EXTENDS CONDOLENCES TO: 

Naomi Weinberger on the loss of her husband, Joseph Weinberger 

Mitchell Markson on the loss of his mother, Madelyn Markson 

David Libowsky on the loss of his mother, Cora Libowsky 

Laura Haskel on the loss of her brother, Marcelo Visheisky 

 

THE CONGREGATION WELCOMES NEW MEMBERS: 

Jordan, Jill, Isabel, Jacob and Joshua Matthews 

  

We have begun a “Psalm Fellowship,” which gathers each week to chant 
psalms together to pray for the sick and ask for their healing.  

Anne Kroll will be chairing and leading a healing prayer circle for EBJC 
members reciting from the Book of Psalms in English. Barbara Pollak and 

Deena Oren will co-lead in Hebrew. All are welcomed to join the Zoom 
meeting on Tuesday evenings from 8:30PM to 9PM. All are     welcomed 
to send in the name of the   person they will be praying for to my email  

address, selectivemedia@comcast.net, where a list will be kept.  

Emails are sent out each Monday with the Zoom meeting information. 


